

Longridge Church of England Primary School

Berry Lane, Longridge, Preston PR3 3JA Head Teacher- Mrs C Parkin BA MEd NPQH www.longridge-cofe.lancs.sch.uk

Friday 26th March 2021

Dear Parents,

I have been informed this evening that schools are being asked to continue helping with contact tracing in the Easter holiday. This means that if your child receives a positive test result for covid-19 <u>and</u> was displaying symptoms within 48 hours of finishing school you should let us know. Children whose symptoms begin after this 48 hour period are not thought to have been infectious while in school. You do not need to contact us if your child starts with symptoms after this period.

If we do have a report of such a case, school will then contact the rest of the class bubble to notify them to isolate for 10 days. Parents of the class in question will be notified by email.

Although school will be closed after Friday 26th March, emails will be checked daily. Please contact head@longride-cofe.lancs.sch.uk if you are reporting a positive test result.

We wish all our children and their families a wonderful Easter break.

Catherine Parkin